
Halwin Headlines 

Friday 19th September 

It has been a busy and inspiring week at Halwin! Children across the school have been working 
incredibly hard on their independent writing. Both classes have published their work, which is 
proudly displayed on their classroom writing clipboards. I was so impressed with the rich vo-
cabulary, handwriting and creative ideas on show – their enthusiasm for writing is wonderful.  
 
Just like the children, our teachers have also been learning. Mrs Carr completed her annual 
DSL training, ensuring we continue to keep children safe at school. Mrs Ellis took part in Mas-
tering Number training and is looking forward to implementing new strategies with Kingfish-
ers this year. Mrs Tamblin received training to deliver de-escalation support and will be shar-
ing this with all staff back in school to further strengthen our approaches. Our TAs are also 
busy with phonics and first aid training – we are proud to be a school where everyone is al-
ways learning and growing.  
 
A heartfelt thank you to everyone who has already donated through our Amazon Wishlist. We 
have already started receiving packages, which is both exciting and very kind. Your support 
makes a real difference. Thank you also to those who have offered help or donated resources 
for our working party on October 4th – your generosity and time are greatly appreciated. 

If you have a child due to start school in September 2026, applications are now open. Please 
also spread the word to friends and family who may be looking for schools – I am always hap-
py to offer personal tours at a time that suits. For parents of our Year 6 children, please re-
member that secondary school applications must be submitted before 31st October. 

This week, Robins Class enjoyed an afternoon making apple crumble at Forest School, linked 
to their text The Gruffalo. High winds meant it wasn’t safe to cook over the open fire, so the 
children relocated to the Discovery Den. Mrs Ash was very impressed with how carefully they 
used the tools for peeling and cutting, as well as the kindness and teamwork they showed 
towards each other.  

In school, spellings are taught daily, with a new rule introduced each Monday. Children can 
also practise these spellings at home via Spelling Shed. In Kingfishers Class, the children are 
tested through dictation each Friday, and their results are recorded in their reading records.  

Finally, we would greatly appreciate parents’ support in encouraging children to read regular-
ly at home. Research shows that children who read daily are exposed to up to 1.8 million more 
words per year than those who do not – and this exposure has a huge impact on vocabulary, 
comprehension, and overall academic progress. Some evenings you might like to ask your 
child about their favourite part of the book so far, or discuss what they think might happen 
next.  

Thank you, as always, for your continued support. Have a great weekend. 

Confidence Aspiration Resilience Enjoyment 

Next weeks lunch is week 2 

Get in touch 
 

You can contact us via 
phone or email. 

 
01209 860329  

 
halwinsecretary@croftymat.org  

 

Wrap-Around Care Link 
https://forms.gle/

urzq4Znzucm9CgBf8 

Attendance 

We aim for all our    
children to have at least 

97% attendance 
throughout the year.   

Overall attendance for 
this week was 95.53% 

 

See below for the       
attendance for each 

class last week.  

 

Robins: 94.67% 

 

Kingfishers: 96.09%  

mailto:halwinsecretary@croftymat.org


Halwin Heroes 
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Confidence  

 

Arlo 

 

Aspiration 

 

Bryn 

  

Resilience 

 

Aimée 

  

Enjoyment 

  

 

Paisley 

 

Team Points 

Weekly           Total  

 

 

 

Star of the 
Week 

 

Robins 
 

Chari 

  

 Kingfishers 
 

Mason 

 

 

Hall of Fame 
 

Robins: Aimée 
 

Kingfishers: Amber, Amelia, Benjamin, 
Eli, Ethan, Kai, Marley, Mason,  

Rupert HM, Nick 

88 Blue 252 

93 Red 247 

96 Green 239 

75 Yellow 266 
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Diary Dates 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday 1st Oct Wellbeing Wednesday 

Thursday 2nd Oct National Poetry Day—Parents are invited to our poetry 

recital at 2.45pm 

Friday 3rd Oct Individual School Photos 

Monday 6th Oct Barnardo's Healthy Relationships Workshop—Y6 (part 1) 

Wednesday 8th Oct Flu Immunisations (EYFS-Y6) 

Friday 10th Oct Parent Assembly including Harvest collection for the 

food bank 

 Monday 13th Oct Assembly visitor—Rice & Peas Community 

Monday 20th Oct Barnardo's Healthy Relationships Workshop—Y6 (part 2) 

Tuesday 21st Oct 5 aside Football Competition—KS2 @ Trannack TBC 

Wednesday 22nd Oct Star Plan reviews—parents with children on the Record 

of Need will receive individual invites 

FoH Halloween Disco  

Thursday 23rd Oct History trip to Pendennis Castle TBC 

w/c Monday 27th Oct Half Term 

Monday 3rd Nov Crofty INSET Day—school closed to Pupils 

Monday 17th Nov & 

Tuesday 18th Nov  

Parent Evenings 

Thursday 20th Nov World Children’s Day—Non School Uniform 

Wednesday 26th Nov Wellbeing Wednesday 

Thursday 27th Nov FOH Wreath Making 6.30pm—8.30pm 
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Diary Dates 

 

Friday 5th December  FOH Sponsored Santa Run 

FOH Christmas Fayre 3.15pm—4.30pm   

Wednesday 10th Dec Christmas Performance 6pm 

Wednesday 17th Dec        Christmas Lunch & Christmas Jumper Day TBC 

Friday 19th Dec Break for Christmas 

Monday 5th Jan INSET DAY 

Tuesday 6th Jan  Return to School  
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Notices & Events 

 

 

First Lego League – Expressions of Interest 
We are excited to be entering the First Lego League (FLL) again this year! Last year, at our 
very first competition at Culdrose, our team was proud to bring home the Core Values Award 
– a fantastic achievement. 

Many people think the FLL is all about building Lego models, but that’s just a tiny part of it. 
The majority of the club, which will run from October through to March on Wednesday after-
noons after school with Mrs Ellis and Mrs Carr, involves: 

• Researching and developing an idea to answer the annual challenge question. 

• Designing, building, and coding a robot to complete a series of challenges. 

• Exploring a real-world problem, asking experts, and coming up with creative solutions. 

• Evaluating and iterating ideas to make them better. 

• Presenting findings confidently to a panel of judges in an en-
gaging way. 

This year’s theme is Unearthed – exploring archaeology and how 
people, working together with technology, uncover clues about 
how past generations lived, learned, and celebrated. 

To take part, children will need an interest in learning new coding 
skills, teamwork, problem-solving, and creative thinking. The FLL 
embodies our school values of confidence, aspiration, resilience 
and enjoyment. 

If your child in Year 5 or Year 6 would like to join, please ask them 

to let Mrs Carr or Mrs Ellis know. If more than 8 children express an interest, names will be 

drawn from a hat to make it fair. 
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Halwin Celebrations 

Robins—Forest School—Apple Crumble 
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Halwin Celebrations 

Independent Writing 
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Halwin Celebrations 







Secondary School Applications are open now 

 

Open Evenings: 

Helston—  Wednesday, September 24th, 2025, 5:00 PM to 7:30 PM  

Camborne Science Academy — Wednesday, September 24, 5:30–8:00 PM  

 







 

Adventure childcare and family days out at Via Ferrata Cornwall!  
  

Are your children aged 6-13, up for fun outdoor adventures and ready to learn new skills 
and make friends? Check out our Adventure Holiday Club! This is available for the 

next school holiday. 
 

Choose from climbing, archery, canoeing, adventure quarry games, giant catapults 
and zip-lining! You can simply drop your children off and leave them with us for an epic 
adventure to remember! We offer flexible options to fit around your working day, so you 

can treat your child to half a day or a full day with us.  
  

We also offer family days out: there's the chance to take on the Via Ferrata, the ultimate 
high wire adventure with zip wire, as well as the Zip Wire Safari! There's also a Cafe, free 

nature trails and a wild play area for under 10's. Check out our website for more.  

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fviaferratacornwall.co.uk%2fholiday-club%2f&c=E,1,Bjm4FWaDVg9050G0mJIM89b-sR6-HYleYLhz6-n5AlVez7InG5I7GVQewY8dxs9WNiv48vqGiIq8Hu5PrmkR7n8Ictfi1Bja6g_j0hu5Szgqz7X4Vkuncg,,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fviaferratacornwall.co.uk%2fvia-ferrata%2f&c=E,1,lRFy5-31bkkW9DOOlwfSHzFAKZl86Kt5o0g5vlLXnBLqp5Drv6rwswRrmCR9uDsb5DJA4g4wNSHjJXdlJTvQsum2A_33GcmgPkiXbLxUlFfxdig,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fviaferratacornwall.co.uk%2fzipwires%2f&c=E,1,wOTuPGM6kyyhQneRC6TsSHvcgjpd0JW0J9rhWxK3Hk-uVyzb16uMhpYS7yUQ2qnZec2yQoKHb-IOBNZIj7qauYzc9ul06XYsb7z7NQALNxmGBHXD&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fviaferratacornwall.co.uk%2f&c=E,1,G2kqU8VipumH6yIfJc7S1K3HXwseXcI5UvhcdqIBzA1-Mp470E8xDoKcIy-FPyID381pGKxymetR3uzmcCyqKsX__UhUQnw1cli4YvpmLVwO&typo=1
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Attendance 
Attendance 

The updated attendance policy is available on the school website: https://halwin.croftymat.org/  
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Attendance 
 

 

School doors open at 8.40am and registration is taken at 8.45am. Children who arrive after the registration period 

has closed (9.05am) may be recorded with an unauthorised absence mark for the morning session.  

The Government does not support parents taking children out of school, unless the school agrees this is appropriate 

under ‘exceptional circumstances’.  The DfE does not consider a need/desire for a holiday or other absence for the 

purpose of leisure/recreation to be an exceptional circumstance. If you consider that your request for absence is ex-

ceptional you will need to complete the ‘Leave of Absence Exceptional Circumstances’ request form. Letters will not 

be accepted. This form should be returned to the school office at least 15 school days before the start of the absence.  

A response will be sent to you as soon as possible. If leave is not authorised and you nevertheless withdraw your child 

from school, the absence will be recorded as unauthorised absence. There is now a national threshold of 10 unau-

thorised sessions (equivalent to 5 school days) within a rolling 10 school week period for when a penalty notice must 

be considered. Under the new rules, taking your child out of school for a one-week holiday will now mean that a pen-

alty notice must be considered. Please note the legal information below: 

 

‘Parent’ as set out in Section 576 of the Education Act 1996, defines parent to include: natural parents, whether they 

are married or not; any person or body who has parental responsibility for a child (as defined by the Children Act 

1989) and; any person who, although not a natural parent, has care of a child. Having care of a child means a person 

with whom a child lives and who looks after a child, irrespective of what their relationship is with said child. 

If your child is absent from school without authorisation, you will be committing an offence under the Educa-
tion Act 1996. We may submit a request to Cornwall Council for a Penalty Notice to be issued, in accordance 
with Sections 444A and 444B of the said Act. Penalty Notices are issued per liable parent, per child and each 
carry a fine of £80 if paid within 21 days or £160 if paid after this but within 28 days. 

If your child is further absent from school without authorisation within any 3-year period, you will be committing 
a further offence under the Education Act 1996. We may submit a request to Cornwall Council for a Penalty No-
tice to be issued, in accordance with Sections 444A and 444B of the said Act. Penalty Notices for a second 
offence are issued per liable parent, per child and each carry a fine of £160, payable within 28 days.  

Importantly, fines per parent will be capped to two fines within any three-year period. Once this limit has been 
reached, other action such as a parenting order or prosecution will be considered.  

Failure to pay the Penalty Notice may also result in legal action. If you are prosecuted and attend court because 
your child has not been attending school, you could get a fine of up to £2,500. Cornwall Council may also apply 
for the costs incurred in taking the matter to Court, including legal costs. 

Absence not authorised by the school may also result in a prosecution in the Magistrates’ Court under Section 
444(1) or Section 444(1A) of the Education Act 1996, leading to a fine of up to £2,500 and/or a custodial sen-
tence. Again, Cornwall Council may also apply for the costs incurred in taking the matter to Court, including 
legal costs.  

Money raised from fines is only used by the local authority to cover the costs of administering the system, and 
to fund attendance support. Any extra money is returned to the government.  




